COUNCIL ON CURRICULAR PROGRAMS AND INSTRUCTION
Thursday, 11 February 2010
3:30 p.m.

Algonquin Room - University Union

A C T I O N   M I N U T E S
MEMBERS PRESENT: T. Kupka, J. LaPrad, K. Myers, K. Neumann, C. Piletic, S. Romano 
Ex-officio: J. Dallinger, D. Williams
MEMBERS ABSENT: J. Benton, C. Kovacs, E. Mannion, A. Valeva, T. Westerhold
GUESTS:  Andrew Lian, Rose McConnell, Vicki Nicholson
I.
Consideration of Minutes

A.
28 January 2010


APPROVED AS DISTRIBUTED

II.
Approvals from the Provost

A.
Approvals from the Provost




1.
Requests for New Courses
a. ARTS 210, BFA Entry Portfolio Review, 0 s.h.
b. ARTH 284, History of Non-Western Art, 3 s.h.

c. ARTH 397, African Americans in Art, 3 s.h.

d. ARTS 410, BFA Senior Exhibition, 1 s.h.

e. ARTS 495, Professional Practices in the Arts, 3 s.h.

f. ENG 291, Introduction to New Media Literature, 3 s.h.


2.
Requests for Changes in Options
a. Art
b. Art – Teacher Education



3.
Requests for Changes in Majors
a. English
b. Fine Arts 
III.
Announcements 
Chairperson LaPrad announced that all of the courses approved at the last CCPI meeting received approval from Faculty Senate with the exception of the request to change UNIV 100 from S/U to a graded course.  He reported senators expressed concerns about possible inconsistencies in the way instructors approach the course and have asked University Advising to determine a list of common objectives and a mock syllabus for the course prior to approval of grading.
Chairperson LaPrad announced that CCPI’s revised policies and procedures were approved by Faculty Senate with one small change in wording.

He told CCPI members that Philosophy and Religious Studies chair John Simmons expressed his appreciation to the Council for their careful consideration of the Pre-Law option and the discussion of core requirements.

IV.
Old Business – None 
V.
New Business 

A.
Requests for New Courses
1. CHEM 264, Pharmacy Methods, 3 s.h.



Motion: To approve CHEM 264 (Neumann/Kupka)




Change: Change abbreviated title to PHARMACY METHOD.



MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGE  6 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB
2. FL 350, Introduction to Contemporary Critical Theory, 3 s.h.




Motion: To approve FL 350 (Piletic/Kupka)

When asked about the sentence in the prerequisites indicating that “It is preferable for students to have already taken courses related to cultural and humanistic studies,” Foreign Languages and Literatures Chair Andrew Lian told CCPI it was added at the request of the Arts and Sciences Faculty Council but the course is accessible to a broad range of students.  CCPI recommended the statement be removed and the prerequisite only indicate “Junior standing or consent of instructor.”

It was noted that the catalog description makes no reference to foreign languages.  Dr. Lian verified that the course is intended for students in any of the foreign language studies offered at Western.  He explained the topic goes beyond and is not specific to foreign languages, but it is applied to the study of foreign language for the benefit of this course.  CCPI recommended a statement be added to the catalog description indicating the course’s applicability to the study of foreign languages.



Changes: 
· Change abbreviated title to INTR CRIT THRY.
· Change catalog description to read, “This course, to be taught in English, will introduce students to critical theories that shape literary, artistic and cultural studies, treating them generally in the order in which they appear as they apply to foreign languages.”

· Change prerequisites to “Junior standing or consent of instructor,” removing the statement that “It is preferable for students to have already taken courses related to cultural and humanistic studies.”

· Change date of first offering to Fall 2010.



MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES  6 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB
IV.
Reports
A. Provost’s Report 
Associate Provost Dallinger announced that the Music Theory option, formerly part of the Bachelor of Arts degree, has been approved for inclusion in the Bachelor of Music, effective Fall 2010.  She stated the request was made by the department as a result of accreditation standards.
Associate Provost Dallinger informed CCPI that the International Studies major is currently on hold pending discussions as to where it will be housed.  She stated the deans have been asked to enter into the discussion.

The Associate Provost reported that Library Dean Phyllis Self at a recent Dean’s Council meeting remarked that she often does not know the impact of new programs on library resources.  CCPI members noted that the portion of the new course request addressing the need for library resources was revamped at the Library’s request a few years ago.  CCPI will make sure that if requests indicate a need for Library resources, this information is transmitted to the Library dean.
Motion: To adjourn (Romano)

The Council adjourned at 4:06 p.m.  

Cindy Piletic, Secretary
Annette Hamm, Faculty Senate Recording Secretary
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